TRGY FELTHAM & JO BRUCE
38 BOURKE STREET,

GLEN INNES, NSW, 2370
PHOMNE - 0417 8496009

22™ august 2017

Department of Planning and Environment,

Re :- The Glen Innes Wind Farm Mod 4 application.

Dear Sir/Madam,

Wy Partner Jo Bruce and | would fike to formally obiect to the Modification Number 4
proposed by the Glen innes Wind Farm seeking an increase in the size of their Wind Turbines.

During the past three months we have regularly travelled out to Minumurra Stud in the
Matheson Valley and assisted the awner Mark Ritchie with the renovaticn of a brick cottage on the
property. Our intention has always been fo move into it on completion with our three children and
rent it from him.

Initially we considered the Matheson Valley a beautiful peaceful place. That is until we have
repeatedly experienced a bombardmeant of noise coming from the White Rock Wind farm on the
western side of the valley. The noise unfortunately is very fike a jet engine chained to the top of the
mountain.

So distressing is the velume of this noise, particularly late in the evening, that if you actually
g6 ahead and allow more of the same or bigger Wind towers on the £astern side of the Valley, then |
feel certain that we won't be renting the cottage.

Thank ypu in anticipation.
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Troy Fettham



